
 

 

 
 
December 2, 2024 
 
To: Parties currently registered in Proceeding 29273 
 
City of Medicine Hat 
Saamis Solar Park Ownership Transfer to City of Medicine Hat 
Proceeding 29273 
Application 29273-A001 
 
Preliminary matters regarding standing 
 
1. The Alberta Utilities Commission issued a notice of application for Proceeding 29273. 
Two groups, the Medicine Hat Utilities Ratepayer Association (MHURA) and the Medicine Hat 
Land Developers Group (MHLD Group), submitted statements of intent to participate (SIPs) in 
the proceeding. Before issuing its standing ruling, the Commission wishes to hear from the 
parties regarding some preliminary matters. 

Location of interveners 

2. The AUC requires interveners to demonstrate that they have legal rights that may be 
directly and adversely affected by the AUC’s decision on the application. Neither MHURA nor 
the MHLD Group provided the location of the land to which their members have a legal right. 
The Commission requests that both groups, MHLD Group in particular, submit this information 
in the form of a legal land location description or municipal address, by December 4, 2024. 

City of Medicine Hat comments on statements of intent to participate 

3. The AUC wishes to receive submissions from the City of Medicine Hat regarding the 
SIPs filed by MHURA and the MHLD Group. The City may file its comments by 
December 6, 2024.  

4. MHURA and the MHLD Group may submit reply comments by December 10, 2024. 

5. The AUC has set out the following process schedule: 

Process step Deadline 
MHURA and MHLD to file supporting information 
regarding legal interests 

Wednesday, December 4, 2024 

Submissions from City of Medicine Hat regarding SIPs Friday, December 6, 2024 
Reply submissions from MHURA and MHLD regarding 
SIPs 

Tuesday, December 10, 2024 

*Submissions due at 4 p.m. 
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6. Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at 403-592-4367 or by 
email at kloria.wen@auc.ab.ca.  

Yours truly, 
 
Kloria Wen 
Lead Application Officer  
Facilities Division 
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